A special meeting of the Village of Walton Trustees was held August 9, 2011 at 3:00 p.m. in the Village Hall.  Present were Mayor Patrick Meredith, and Trustees Teresa O'Leary, and Allan Reynolds. Absent from meeting were Trustees James Bell and Andrew Rutherford.

Mayor Meredith started the meeting with the pledge.

DPW Supervisor Roger Hoyt addressed the board in regards to hiring a laborer for the Highway Department, position will be full time and have a 1 year probation period to be discussed with interviewees.  He asked an ad be placed in the paper for the position. Motion was made by Trustee O’Leary allowing Village Clerk to place and ad in the Walton Reporter that the Village is hiring for a Full Time Laborer. Motion seconded by Trustee Reynolds with the Mayor voting in favor.

Information was provided by Judge Laauser asking the Village Board for permission to apply for a grant from Justice Court Assistance Program in the amount of $30,000. Motion was made by Trustee O’Leary granting Judge Laauser apply to the Justice Court Assistance Program in the amount of $30,000 grant as indicated. Motion was seconded by Trustee Reynolds with the Mayor voting in favor.

John Brooks had spoken with the Mayor regarding a grant available thru a program in Roxbury and requested permission to attend the meeting scheduled for August 22nd to be held at the Ogden Library. Motion was made by Trustee Reynolds allowing Mr. Brooks attend on the Village’s behalf at a volunteer basis to gather more information. Motion was seconded by Trustee O’Leary with the Mayor voting in favor. 

Village Clerk advised it will be necessary to bond another $50,000 for the Police Capital project, the entire amount will more than likely not be used and if that’s the case will go back towards repayment of the bond. Trustee Reynolds made motion authorizing Clerk to bond another $50,000 for the Police Capital Fund. Trustee O’Leary seconded the motion with Mayor also voting in favor.

Trustee Reynolds shared pictures of damages to the Frequency Drive at Well house #3 located at Austin Lincoln. He advised an emergency purchase of a new drive including installation will run between $4,000 and $5,000 and will include installation.

At 3:22 Trustee O’Leary made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Trustee Reynolds seconding motion and Mayor also voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Melinda S. Westcott

Village Clerk

